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Use of this document to inform environmental decision making in the Milford Haven 

waterway is welcomed by the MHWESG; however: 

all use should be appropriately acknowledged and referenced; 

the information contained herein is without warranty of any kind, either express or 

implied and MHWESG does not make any warranties or representations as to the 

accuracy or completeness of the information contained.   Use of the information is at a 

user's sole risk.  Under no circumstances shall MHWESG or its members be liable for 

any loss, damage, liability or expense incurred or suffered which is claimed to have 

resulted from use of the information. Under no circumstances, including, but not 

limited to, negligence, shall MHWESG be liable for any direct, indirect, incidental, 

special or consequential damages. 



INTRODUCTION 

The 2000 review of Milford Haven Environmental Surveillance Group (MHWESG) work 

(Bent 2000) provided a draft work programme that covered the period 2000-2010. Work was 

allocated one of two priority levels and was scheduled based on technical but not resource 

considerations. In order to give the programme impetus and to cover a wide range of 

important technical issues a number of projects were scheduled to commence simultaneously 

during the period 2000-2003.  However, the Group considered that resources did not permit a 

large number of high priority projects being addressed simultaneously. Therefore a number of 

projects identified for the period 2000-2003 have not commenced. Nevertheless draft 

specifications were prepared for six projects one of which (Inputs budget phase1) 

commenced in 2002 and will report later in 2003/4. The Group now wishes to accelerate the 

work programme as current funds show a significant surplus. 

This report has the following objectives: -  

1 To review the work programme drafted by Bent (2000). This will enable a refinement of 

technical priorities in the context of work already completed and current priorities of the 

Group; 

2 To review the technical programme in order to prepare a 10-year programme 

accommodating both task and finish projects and surveillance work at specified intervals 

based on priorities and changes identified in (1);  

3 To review and refine the draft tender specifications for projects to ensure that they meet the 

objectives of (1) and (2) together with any new priorities and objectives the group may have 

adopted since they were drafted;  

4 To prepare a 10-year programme based on (1) and (2) that affects the Group’s current 

balance and projected annual income. 


